AVALON ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

JUNE 17, 2014

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm by Chairman Reynolds.  Flag salute.  Chairman Reynolds read the Open Public Meetings Act.  Roll call was taken.

Present:  Beth Tipping, Debanne Macaluso, Donna Rothman, Kevin Coyle, Stuart Friedman, Joseph Dvorak, Brian Reynolds

A motion to approve the minutes of the May 20, 2014 meeting was made by Donna Rothman and seconded by Beth Tipping.  Approved by all.

Chairman Reynolds began a discussion on the draft of the Tree Management Committee charter.  There are several changes from the original document.  Avalon does not want a Shade Tree Commission such as exists in Cape May.  It would be an advisory board in Avalon.  The meetings would be separate from the Environmental Commission as would the minutes.  Section Ten would be removed completely since this is under Borough Ordinances.  Section Five the Borough would not agree to since it is Shade Tree Commission related.  Donna Rothman feels the Committee should be proactive regarding properties where demolition is going to take place.  Chairman Reynolds said that it would be a five member Committee – three members of the Environmental Commission plus alternates.  The Mayor would appoint members.  Brian suggested comments be made directly to Joe Lomax with a copy to Brian.

Healthy Forest Initiative – there needs to be control of vines damaging the maritime forest in the dunes and Armacost Park.  The plan is to cut the vines at ground level and also about five feet above the ground causing vines on the tree to die.  The greenbrier in Armacost Park has come back.  Work will be done in the high dunes.  Work in Armacost Park is restricted to upland area.

Public comments:  Elaine Scattergood:  75  30th Street – representing Old Growth Forest Network – does not want anyone setting foot in high dunes or Armacost Park to control vines since pesticides will be involved.  She wants an ordinance banning Round Up in Avalon since it is a derivative of Agent Orange and artificial flowers should also be discouraged.

Martha Wright: 632  7th Street – to reduce pine bark beetle – drill holes in trunks of trees.  She also asked about policy regarding removal of diseased Japanese Black Pine.

Adjournment at 4:45 pm.

